Minister of Justice, Waleed Mohammed Al Smani

Postal Code 11472, P.O. Box 7775

Riyadh

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Your Excellency, 

I am writing to express concerns regarding the enforced disappearance of Manahel al-Otaibi, who has not been seen since November 2023. In November 2022, Manahel was detained and awaiting trial on charges of violating the Anti-Cyber Crime Law for social media posts in support of women’s rights. Shortly before her family lost contact with her, she told them that she was beaten by a fellow prisoner.

I urge you to order the immediate and unconditional release of Manahel al-Otaibi, as she is being held solely for peacefully exercising her right to freedom of expression. Meanwhile, the authorities must reveal her whereabouts to her family and ensure her safety against violence while in custody.

Yours sincerely,

